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President Jim announced that the Board had considered holding one Club 

meeting a month in the morning as a breakfast meeting. A suitable venue must 

still be determined.  Members will be kept informed of developments as 

arrangements  progress.  

AUGUST IS MEMBERSHIP MONTH 

Graham Harvey  addressed members on the progress 

made in bringing community radio to Bunbury, of the 

benefits  to the community and the  opportunities that it 

offers. Bunbury Radio may be on air by early 2015 if all 

goes well. The City of Bunbury has provided funding and 

other support but there is a need for additional funding. 

A license application is before ACMA, the process of 

applying took 8 months of hard work. 

Bunb ur y  C omm uni t y  Rad io  

http://www.rotarysouthbunbury.org


Our guest speaker next week will be giving us an update 

on the progress being made in the battle to eliminate the 

scourge of polio. 

Membership Director Rod has pledged a FREE meal for all 

guests at the meeting. 

Friends, neighbors or colleagues who may be interested in 

Rotary’s work and would like to hear about the work done 

through The Rotary Foundation are welcome to attend 

and benefit from this special offer. 

END POLIO NOW 

30th August 

60th Anniversary of Rotary Club of Collie—see the flyer at 

the end of the Bully. 

1st September 

District Governor  Brian Eddy will be visiting Bunbury. 

All three Bunbury Clubs will be attending the Parade Hotel 

for their weekly meeting. No meet on 3/9/14 at Rose. 

8th October 

Club Vocational Visit to Harry Perkins Institute of Medical 

Research  

10th October 

Hat Day: Australian Rotary Health. 

DIARY ENTRIES 

Don Spriggins entertained us with anecdotes from his early 

days growing up in rural Victoria. He took us back to the 

days when rabbits were a plague and when rabbit hunting 

was a sport. In his early training for a career in forestry Don 

spent time in boot camp. Don recalls fond memories of 

mornings spent soaking up knowledge at lectures and 

afternoons spent in practical activities such as felling trees, 

building bridges and other healthy outdoor pursuits.  

There are still six remaining members of his class and they 

still meet annually in Melbourne, they remain very close 

friends and are able to take up conversations at each 

reunion where they left off the previous year. Even the 

unpleasant tasks of getting up early to stoke up the 

furnace, cleaning toilets and showers are now happy 

memories.  

2 MINUTE TALK 



Members Duties 27th August 2014 10th Sept 2014 

Host and Grace Neil Hamilton Neil Hamilton 

Properties Murray Harris Murray Harris 

Properties John Gillingham John Gillingham 

Reception Kevin Coote Kevin Coote 

Reception Gordon Golby Gordon Golby 

Introduction David Keyser David Keyser 

Thanks Dawn Naylor Dawn Naylor 

Ticket sales Clive Pearson Clive Pearson 

Fines John Carey John Carey 

Raffle spinner Ray Jordan Ray Jordan 

Member’s speaking   

Peter and Nancy Hill are still on the road. They first travelled 

up from Bunbury to Broome, camping at Warroora Station, 

progressed on through the Pibara and Millstream National 

Park. They left Broome for Queensland to attend a family 

function. A cross country dash of 3500 km in 5 days was too 

slow to get to Peter’s brother’s 60th in Rockhampton. He did 

get to see all the family in Longreach QLD and the travelled 

on through Mt Isa, Lawn Hill National Park, Boorooloola, 

King Ash Bay, Katherine in on to Darwin. Then on to Mango 

Farm at Daly River, Douglas Daly Hot Springs, Kununurra via 

Timber Creek and a cruise on the Victoria River. From there 

to Wolfe Creek Meteorite Crater and back to Broome. 

They will be back home soon—for a rest no doubt. 

WHERE ARE THEY? 

PETER HILL 

Jim Hill wrote to say that he and Jill arrived safe in Penrith 

after a fantastic cross country trip. 

Jim used more fuel than expected because he left the trailer 

handbrake on for the first 300 km. 

A wild storm swept in as they arrived at the 12 Apostles and 

Jim was barely able to see to the end of the bonnet, he 

collected a small fence post with the right trailer mudguard. 

Later the same day he forgot about the trailer and caught the 

left mudguard when turning in to a farmstay at Otway Ranges. 

Next day he lost his UHF aerial on a dirt track looking for 

Koala’s. 

Jill and Jim completed over 6000 km  getting to Penrith. 

Jim has started work as an electrical contractor and offers 

business consulting. Jill has been preparing their new 

premises and the girls are back at school and uni. 

Jim said he really enjoyed his time in Bunbury and appreciate 

the way he and Jill were embraced by the community. He 

reads the Bully to keep in touch and invites members who 

venture over to the east to look him and Jill up. 

 

WHERE ARE THEY? 

JIM HILL 




